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Hi Batul,

Please place the email below on RDS under correspondence and let me know when
it is posted.

Thanks,
Mike

From: Michael Bell <Michael.Bell@oeb.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 25, 2024 3:17 PM
To: cboyle@blg.com <cboyle@blg.com>; Andrew.Bishop@IESO.ca
<Andrew.Bishop@IESO.ca>; james.hunter@ieso.ca <james.hunter@ieso.ca>;
pduffy@stikeman.com <pduffy@stikeman.com>; gzacher@stikeman.com
<gzacher@stikeman.com>; lmercer@stikeman.com <lmercer@stikeman.com>;
jvellone@blg.com <jvellone@blg.com>; fleury.marc-antoine4@hydroquebec.com
<fleury.marc-antoine4@hydroquebec.com>; cayer.marieeve@hydroquebec.com
<cayer.marieeve@hydroquebec.com>; colin.anderson@appro.org
<colin.anderson@appro.org>; reena.goyal@blakes.com <reena.goyal@blakes.com>;
jay@shepherdrubenstein.com <jay@shepherdrubenstein.com>;
mark@shepherdrubenstein.com <mark@shepherdrubenstein.com>; SEC@oesc-cseo.org
<SEC@oesc-cseo.org>; jgirvan@uniserve.com <jgirvan@uniserve.com>;
lawrie.gluck@northendconsulting.ca <lawrie.gluck@northendconsulting.ca>
Cc: Ljuba Djurdjevic <Ljuba.Djurdjevic@oeb.ca>
Subject: EB-2024-0331 NQS Generation Group - Pre-Hearing Conference

Parties,
 
The Chief Commission, Lynne Anderson issued a letter dated November 8, 2024
asking whether the NQS Generation Group or the IESO have any objections
to Commissioner Zlahtic being assigned as a panel member in this matter based on
his past employment by Capital Power. 
 

The OEB received a response on November 12th from the IESO and on November
14th from the NQS Generation Group indicating that they did not have any objections.
 
The panel notes that Commissioner Zlahtic worked for Ontario Power Generation, the
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owner of Atura Power, as well as Capital Power, both of whom are members of the
Applicant NQS Generation Group. In addition, Commissioner Zlahtic spent time as a
Director at APPrO.
 
Parties should also be advised that Commissioner Moran acted as counsel to APPrO
in the Natural Gas Electricity Interface Review and acted for various gas-fired
generators in Ontario Energy Board and National Energy Board proceedings during
the period 2004-2007.
 
At the start of the Pre-Hearing Conference, the panel will provide an opportunity for
brief submissions on any objections to the assignment of Commissioner Zlahtic and
Commissioner Moran to this matter.
 
Regards,
Mike
 
Michael (Mike) Bell, Sr. Advisor, Application Policy & Conservation, Operations Decision Support

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor, Toronto ON M4P 1E4 | O 416.440.7688| E michael.bell@oeb.ca|
OEB.ca

  

 
 
 
 

https://www.oeb.ca/
https://www.oeb.ca/
https://x.com/OntEnergyBoard
https://www.linkedin.com/company/ontario-energy-board/

